
Thursday 13th October 2023 

Porthleven School & Pre-School  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

This Monday and Tuesday there will be a Scholastic book fair held between 3pm – 3.45pm. There is a huge range of books, including 

some that have been recommended on previous newsletters. This will be the only book fair before Christmas with a chance to view 

before or after pick up time. In addition, every purchase you make contributes to purchasing books in school through the School 

Rewards Scheme.  

During the final week, there is an opportunity for you to come into school and look at the artwork completed by your children. 

Information will be found on the Google Classrooms and your children have been told of the day and time that this will occur.  Most 

of the times will be around pick up time, making it convenient for you to pop in.  

Thursday is a busy day, with the Break the Rules Day and the school disco. You will be asked to pay on the door for the disco and we 

listened to your feedback from the last disco, making the KS1 disco just a little bit shorter. We hope 

that you all have as much fun as last time! 

With very best wishes 

Mrs L Figgins  

Assistant Head 

Class  
Attendance 

This week  
Late Marks 

Rainbowfish—YR 94.94  

Seahorses—Y1 93.10  

Jellyfish—Y2 93.67  

Narwhals—Y3 96.55  

Swordfish—Y4 95.56  

Manta Rays—Y5 99.13  

Dolphins—Y6 91.43  

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.97  

Running Totals This Term 

 

Cookworthy: 14 

Penrose: 16 

Gibson: 11 

Methleigh: 9 

 

Our winners this week are the 

 COOKWORTHY TEAM! 

Well done! 
Well done to ????? class for the best 

attendance this week!  



This week we hear from Miss Morris-Marsham! 

 

This week, the children in Manta Ray class have 
been superstars with lots of chopping and 

changing of adults. They coped well with the change and have had lots of 
fabulous lessons, including planning their own Science experiments based on 
the reproduction of plants. They have also continued to hone their hockey 
skills, working together on skills such as push passes and applying this skill to a 
game-like situation.  

Manta Rays also had great fun this afternoon decorating 
their Christmas Cards ready to bring home today, so look 
out in their bags for them in case you want to order 
some this year!  

Our class text, The Boy at the Back of the Class made us 
all somewhat emotional this morning as we discovered 
that one of the main characters, Ahmet, had run away 
from the Syrian war. We discussed about how although 
this was a fictional story, lots of families have gone 
through this experience in real life.  

 

This week we hear from Mr Goward in Year 4! 

This week Swordfish Class in Y4 have been 
continuing their research of cities and megacities 
with a look at New York City and London. We 
compared the size of the two cities, how many burroughs they both have, and 
some of the sights you might find in both! It was 
fascinating to find out how old London was 
compared to New York City – we learned that the 
Romans were one of the main reasons the city took 
hold here in England! 

As we approach the end of half-term, our ongoing 
‘Sequential Art’ learning is leading towards a comic 
book version of Boy, by Roald Dahl. Boy has been 
our favourite book this half-term and we are now 
putting the best scenes together in our own comic 
book adaptations. Swordfish adults: look out for 
news about our class exhibition, which will be held in 
class shortly before home-time next week. 



 

  

Below is our weekly progression 
for each class! 

Jellyfish: 1.1 

Narwhals: 1.3 

Swordfish: 3.1 

Manta Rays: 3.6 

Dolphins: 2.9 

Well done to Manta Ray class 
for winning the Maths Whizz 

trophy this week! 

Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 

29,007 82,158 23,766 39,255 132,659 
Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

Arlo 

14,304  

Rupert 

24,856  

Evelyn 

21,391  

John 

32,107  

Annabelle 

55,283  

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Ben, Freddie, 
Harrison, Jowan, 

Thea, Arlo  

Evie, Gracie, 
Lottie, Keira, 
Eden, Sasha, 
Raphael, Lily, 

Phoebe  

Sophia, Ezra, 
Sienna, Mer-
ryn, Evelyn, 

Ezra,  

Joe, Ava, Alfie,  Annabelle  

KS1 Book of the week—Underground Animals  

Author: Emily Bone   

AR Book Level:  3.4  

Do birds live underground? Who lives in a den 
under the snow? Which underground  
creatures don’t have any eyes?  
In this book, you’ll find the answers  
and lots more about the amazing  
variety of animals that live under the  
ground.  

KS2 Book of the week—The Odyssey 

Author: Russell Punter  

AR Book Level:  3.8 

Greek warrior Odysseus is desperate to make his 

way home to the island of Ithaca. But giants, 

sirens and many-headed serpents  

are just some of the obstacles that 

stand in his way. Join him on his  

amazing adventures in this dynamic 

graphic novel.  

*All books found in school.                         



 

 

 

 

Attendance and late arrival 

As a reminder, the expected attendance for a child is 95% or above.  

 

Information sent home this week: 

• Football letters 

• Swimming gala letters 

 

National Childs Measurement Program  Reception & Year 6 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-reception-year/   

Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-year-6/   

 

Cornish Cottage Holidays 

Christmas card competition - One lucky competition winner will win art supplies worth £50 and a bundle of 

Christmas cards in their design, plus our school will receive £200 for its art department!  

To enter please see the information attached, if you would like an entry form printed please let the school 

office know.  

We will be collecting entries in school to submit, so if you would like us to scan your child’s entry please sent 

the completed form to the school office. 

 

Friday 15th December  

Stalls and volunteers needed for your School 

Christmas Fair! 

Stall are £10 a table. If you know of anyone or 

would like a table, please let the school office 

know by emailing 

secretary@porthleven.cornwall.sch.uk 

Also if you can spare an hour or two to help set up 

or run a stall for part of the event, please let the 

school office know. We can’t run these events 

without our amazing volunteers. 

Christmas Card Orders 

Please ensure all orders are made and pictures 

returned by Wednesday 18th October ready to be 

sent off to print. 

https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=1a42458e50&e=5578219357
https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=68f83f5426&e=5578219357
mailto:secretary@porthleven.cornwall.sch.uk


 

Date  Event 

Tuesday 17th October Swimming Gala  

Thursday 19th October Break the rules day - forms to come home Tuesday 

Thursday 19th October School Disco 

Friday 20th October Last day of term 

Monday 30th October First day of term 

Tuesday 7th November Cross Country race 3 - Mullion 4pm 

Wednesday 15th November Anti-Bullying awareness event at HCC 2.30-3.30pm 

Thursday 16th November Nasal Flu Immunisations year R – year 6 

Friday 8th December Whole school trip to the Hall for Cornwall 

Thursday 14th December Christmas school Lunch 

Friday 15th December Christmas Fair - Volunteers needed 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of school 

Thursday 4th January INSET Day 

Friday 5th January First day of the Spring term 

Monday 19th February INSET Day 

Wednesday 8th May INSET Day 

  

  

  



 

 

Cross Country 

On Monday, not one but two football teams represented Porthleven during a 
football tournament for local schools. Both teams, one year 5s and one year 
6s, performed brilliantly and worked hard together as a team. For many of 
our year 5s, it was their first competitive football game! A huge well done to 
our year 6 team, who won the tournament and qualified for the finals next 
week!  

  





Online safety poster 






